Agenda Item 4.0
November 22, 2011 Board Meeting
LIBRARY DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Grant Received

RPL has been successful in its application for a grant of $6,420 from the Saskatchewan Ministry of Advanced Education, Employment and Immigration through the Community Connections program. The program “supports the Ministry’s goal of newcomer integration by making funding available for the development of community projects that increase immigrants' sense of belonging in their community by actively engaging them in planning and delivery.”  RPL’s project, spear-headed by staff at the Glen Elm Branch, is a partnership with the Regina Open Door Society (RODS) to engage newcomers in the Dewdney East area of Regina in the planning and implementation of a community-led arts and culture program.

Mascot Naming Contest

The naming contest for the Library’s new mascot has begun! It is being promoted through contest forms, posters, and online. A copy of the poster/form is in the Board package.

Mayor’s Mega-Minute Reading Challenge

Regina students read for an amazing 8,086,744 minutes during the 2011 Mayor’s Mega-Minute Reading Challenge doubling the number of minutes read during last year’s program. The month-long Reading Challenge, which was held in October, was open to Regina students from kindergarten to grade 8. Students were able to take part in the Reading Challenge as individuals or as a class. 

All prize winners are listed on the Mayor’s Mega-Minute Reading Challenge official website at mayorsreadingchallenge.ca. Regina Public Library would like to thank Mayor Fiacco and both Regina School Boards for their support of this very worthwhile program.
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